Newsletter 19th May 2023

In His Name, the Most Kind, the Most Merciful

Hujjat Primary School Brookshill, Harrow Weald, HA3 6RR

e: office@hujjatprimary.org w: www.hujjatprimary.org

t: 020 8189 9730



Message from the Acting Headteacher

Asalaam Alaikum

Peace be upon you.

We have had an exciting week at school: the Year 2 children have confidently completed their end of year Key Stage 1 tests; the Year 1 children continued to develop their phonetical awareness; and the children in Reception classes have been learning about life cycles through chicks which have hatched in the class incubator this week!

This week staff and pupils had the opportunity to participate in mindfulness sessions which focused on the importance of keeping healthy: both physically and mentally. We also had a whole school assembly on Mental Health and Wellbeing during which we all discussed how vital it is for us to look after ourselves and remember to speak to someone we trust, if we feel worried, unhappy or unsafe about anything. We shared the verse: أَلاَ بِذِكْرِ ٱللَّهِ تَطْمَئِنُ ٱلْقُلُوبُ...no doubt in the remembrance of Allah hearts find rest." (13.28) and ended our assembly with a beautiful prayer, "O Allah, help us to look after myself everyday by praying and reflecting. And by seeking the help of others around us who care for us. Please take some time this weekend discussing the importance of keeping good mental health and wellbeing.

Attendance this week has been good! Parents and carers are encouraged to maintain this attendance level by ensuring children are coming into school daily and on time. Thank you for your continued support with this.

In addition to this, as our school continues to grow, we are reviewing our wrap around care provision, making it easier for parents to book and more manageable for the Office Team. Please use the link to complete a quick survey to help us plan ahead:

https://docs.google.com/forms/d/e/1FAlpQLSfiTd05clVi6TRR2Ba l3gOdegvSgnj8iE8yaidsLpVFYqR-Q/viewform?vc=0&c=0&w=1&flr=0

Wishing you a lovely weekend,

Mrs Saad

Acting Headteacher

Pupils of the Week

Al-Haqq (RH) Hawra L M

Hawra is a happy and caring member of RH, and it is lovely to always see Hawra's beautiful smile and cheeky laugh in class! Hawra has shown real determination towards her learning this term. She is concentrating very well on the carpet and has been more engaged and focused with our learning; I can see a big improvement in Hawra's reading and writing! Keep working hard Hawra.

Al-Kareem (1A) Amaal A H

Amaal is a sweet and kind friend to all. Amaal has been working really hard on her reading and comprehension skills this week and is contributing amazing ideas during our lessons. Amaal is always ready to be helpful and shows compassion to others every day.

Well done, Amaal!

Al-Khaaliq (2S)

Maryam H

Maryam has made great progress this year. She has grown in confidence and is more readily able to work independently to complete her work. She especially has lovely ideas in literacy and has used some amazing WOW words in her writing. It has been lovely to see her play and talk more with her classmates in the playground too!

Keep it up Maryam!

An-Noor (RW) Zahra R

Zahra has been trying really hard in all her learning areas. She has been willing to have a go at all the activities in the classroom. Her concentration has improved during carpet time and is confident to participate in whole class learning. She has been fantastic in her phonics, especially in writing where she writes lovely sentences.

Well done Zahra!

Al-Hakeem (1AZ)

Lena M

Lena has shown a fantastic attitude towards her learning this week. She has worked hard in literacy to write her sentences using adjectives and created a wonderful character description. She worked hard during phonics and used her sounds to write her sentences.

Well done Lena, keep up the great work!

Al-Wahhaab (2AS)

Yahye A

Yahye always works really hard across all subjects. He shows such enthusiasm for learning and participates in all lessons, sharing her ideas, asking questions and applying skills he has learnt. Yahye has been trying his best to improve the presentation of his work, remembering to slow down and take his time.

Keep up the good work!

Habib the Hujjat Primary Attendance Bear Al-Khaaliq 2S



Well done for being the class with the highest attendance this week at 98.4%

Our target attendance is 96% and above.

Reminder - Class Assemblies

In the summer term, each class will take part in a class assembly. The children will perform their assembly in front of an audience of parents, siblings, and the other year group classes. This is always such a proud moment for parents, and we cannot wait to share these with you in the summer term.



Each class assembly will commence at 09:30. Children (and siblings) should

arrive a little later to school on the day of their assembly, at 09:05. Parking for parents will be available in the MUGA (multi-use games area), but the barriers will not open until 09:05 for safety reasons. Once parked, parents should drop their child/children to their respective classroom doors before making their way to the main entrance to take their seats in the hall, ready for the assembly. Please note that children arriving late on the day of their assembly may not be able to participate, so please ensure you arrive promptly.

Filming notification... please trust us when we say you will enjoy the assembly far more when you are not watching through a mobile device, but we do understand that you may wish to film or photograph some of it, but please, no flash photography. Any filming or photography must be for personal use only and should not be posted on any social media channels. We ask that you remain seated throughout, however if you wish to stand, please stand at the back and please be respectful to others around you, here will also be a brief opportunity for you to take a class photograph at the end of the assembly.

The dates for all class assemblies are listed below:

Al-Haqq – Wednesday – 24th May An-Noor – Wednesday 7th June

No Assembly - Wednesday 14th June (Y1 Phonics Check Week)

Al Hakeem – Wednesday 21st June

Dates for Your Diary	
End of Key Stage 1 Tests	WB 2 nd May – WE 19 th May
Year 1 Phonics Check	12 th June – 16 th June
Reception Trip to Odd's Farm Please make trip contributions, if you haven't already	Friday 26 th May
Class Assemblies	As scheduled above
Half term break Pupils are expected back to school on Monday 5th June	29 th May – 4 th June